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“Come Home To Sherwood Forest” 

 
 

SPRING 2020                    

 
 
 
 
 

Monday, October 7, 2019 at 7:00 PM at the St. Thomas More In  

 

1975 Richard and Marcia Empson moved their family to Sherwood Forest. After rearing their children 

and welcoming retirement they focused their attention and community service to their Sherwood Forest 

neighborhood. In 2012 they became actively involved with the Sherwood Forest Citizens Association 

(“SFCA”).  

 

Richard and Marcia served on the SFCA Eye Watch committee from 2012 through 2016 Marcia then 

became the secretary of the SFCA Board. From 2013 to 2015, Richard also served as a board member and 

Secretary of the Sherwood Forest Crime and Improvement District, working to help its board become more 

organized and well-functioning board. In 2015, Richard became President of the SFCA. Richard’s goal as 

president has been to encourage more participation by all homeowners and to maintain and preserve the 

integrity and desirability of the neighborhood. He focused his time and energy primarily on adherence to deed 

restrictions and city parish ordinances.  

 

 After two devastating, life threatening illnesses, Richard remained dedicated to his neighbors in 

Sherwood Forest and his responsibilities as President of SFCA when most would have been too overwhelmed to 

continue. Once again, through thick and thin, Richard and Marcia remained faithful in fulfilling their 

responsibilities to their neighborhood. 

 

Richard and Marcia retired from the SFCA at the end of 2019. We are most grateful to them for their 

many years of selfless service to our Sherwood Forest Community. Throughout all of their personal health 

struggles, their dedication never wavered. Because of you, Richard and Marcia, Sherwood Forest remains a 

better home we all return to at the end of each day. Thank you for a job well done! 

 
 
 
 
  

 

 

 

 

Thưa Qu. Vị và Các Bạn, 

 Xin tự giới thiệu, tôi là Nguyễn Anh Dũng, tình nguyện làm thông dịch viên cho Hiệp Hội Dân Cư 

THANK YOU TO THE EMPSONS FOR A JOB 

WELL DONE! 

 

Thông Dịch Viên Tiếng Việt 

(Vietnamese Interpreter) 
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Sherwood Forest. Số điện thoại của tôi là 225 485-8562, email là cuik25@gmail.com 
 Tôi sẵn lòng giúp đỡ qu. đồng hương Việt Nam hiểu về những luật lệ của Khu Cư Xá Sherwood Forest hay 
của thành phố, liên quan đến việc sửa nhà, làm thêm phòng, đặt nhà kho ngoài sân, dựng hàng rào mới, v.v. Tôi 
cũng sẽ giúp qu. đồng hương liên lạc với Hội Đồng Điều Hành của Hiệp Hội để được họ hướng dẫn những gì cần 
thiết. 
 Xin gọi những số điện thoại sau đây khi có vấn đề về an ninh khu xóm: - 
    389-2000 để liên lạc với cảnh sát thành phố, - 
   225-273-1353 hoặc email teresaharalson@gmail.com để liên lạc với 
nhân viên an ninh của Cư Xá 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

If you see something in the neighborhood that you would consider blight, such as a house that appears to 

be abandoned, or a downed light pole, or an unruly front yard, you can address the situation by: 

 

* Calling 311 between 7:30 AM and 5:00 PM 

* Emailing at 311.brla.gov 

* Downloading the FREE APP – Red Stick 311, with this app you are able to use   pictures along 

with your complaints 

 

** Always have an address for your complaint  

 

** It is very important you ask for the service request number when you report a problem. Use this 

number to follow up with the status of the complaint. 

 

 

 

 

 

There are nine sanitary sewer manholes that pop when we have a heavy, intense rain.  Investigative 

work - smoke and acoustical testing - has started to determine what might be causing them to pop.  DPW/Jacobs 

are targeting to have the popping manhole issue corrective by this April. 

 
The nine sanitary sewer manholes are located on the following streets - Stokley Place, Trammell, 

Woodcliff, Montgomery, East Glenhaven, Glenhaven, South Tinley, and Manorwood Drives, and the 

intersection of Sheraton Drive and Sherwood Forest Boulevard. 

 

If you know of any other popping manhole locations, please let us know so that we also can get those 

taken care of. 

 

HOW TO FIGHT BLIGHT *** 311 USE IT 

 

SSO PROGRAM UPDATE 
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Some interesting historical facts about the origins of our neighborhood. 
1891—A large part of the property that today makes up our neighborhood was owned in the late 1800s and int 

 

 

 

Some interesting historical facts about the origins of our neighborhood 
 

1891—A large part of the property that today makes up our neighborhood was owned in the late 1800s and into 

the early 1900s by just a few families. Addison and Rebecca Burris owned Burris Plantation from the 1850s 

until the turn of the century. After Mr. Burris died, Mrs. Burris subdivided and donated most of the property to 

her five children in 1891. The EBR Clerk of Court conveyance records contain Mrs. Burris’s donation to the 

children, which includes the drawing shown to the right below. The Sherwood Forest Country Club was 

developed in 1956 out of the portion of this property which straddles Jones Creek in the yellow highlighted 

portion below.  

 

 
       

1895—The subdivided Burris property can be seen on the official 1895 East Baton Rouge Parish Map which 

hangs in many attorney offices today. A portion of that Map which includes the property making up our 

neighborhood is reproduced below. The six Burris parcels are at center right in the Map. At least four large 

Sharp family tracts are also located in the vicinity and are near what today is Sharp Road and make up 

parts of our subdivision on both the west and east sides of Sherwood Forest Boulevard. One of 
Sharp tracts on the Map is shown as owned by G. Sharp. George Sharp, his mother, Mrs. Mary S. Sharp, and 

 DID YOU KNOW? A LITTLE HISTORY ABOUT 

OUR NEIGHBORHOOD 
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two other Sharp family members, owned these large tracts to the west of the Burris Plantation. The Burris 

property was acquired by George Sharp, who was married to Nora Burris, in the early 1900s. We have 

superimposed today’s Sherwood Forest street map on top of the 1895 EBR Map.   

 

 
 

It is not difficult to understand how Sharp Road got its name! 

 

1955—In 1955, developers purchased an initial 441 acres of the Sharp property from James C. Murphy (father 

of longtime area football coach, Barrett Murphy). Murphy had purchased the property from George and Nora 

Sharp’s children in the early 1940s. Developers began building what would become one of the largest 

subdivisions in the state. The first filings were in 1955 and 1956. The Morning Advocate announced model 

homes with “great hoopla” on December 11, 1955 in an article titled “First Parade of Homes to Be Held in 

Baton Rouge Next Spring.” Another lengthy article appeared in the State Times on May 5, 1956 titled “The 

Story of Beautiful Sherwood Forest Subdivision.” According to the article, “Sherwood Forest” was selected as 

the name of the subdivision because it’s beautiful land and trees were reminiscent of the legendary Sherwood 

Forest.  Many of the early street names were selected from the legendary story of Robin Hood and his 

followers. The articles make for very interesting reading! 

 

1956—In May of 1956, the Sherwood Forest Country Club started up with the purchase of 111.27 acres of 

original Burris and Sharp property.  Later that year its 18-hole golf course, which was designed by well-known 

golf course designer Ralph Plummer, began operations.   In 1961, the Baton Rouge Open Invitational, a PGA 

Tour event, was held at the Sherwood Forest Country Club golf course for the first and only time. The winner 

that year was Arnold Palmer. 

 

1956 to 1976—Over the next 20 years, the Sherwood Forest neighborhood expanded west to Sharp Road, south 

to Old Hammond, and east toward Flannery with 40 filings and 3000 homes. I hope you enjoyed learning a little 

more about the origins of our neighborhood. This has been a wonderful home for so many of us through the 

years! 

 

 

 
 
 

MEMBERSHIP NOTES FOR 2020 
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SFCA is glad you chose Sherwood Forest to live and raise your family. At the end of 2019 SFCA had 

700 paid members compared to 650 at the same time a year ago. During 2010 – 2014, membership was well 

over 1,100, peaking in 2008 with 1,386 members.  

The 2020 membership dues were mailed in January and by mid February we have 593 paid members. It 

would be outstanding if we could reach 1,000 plus members this year.  

SFCA dues are still needed to support our mission – keeping Sherwood Forest a great and desirable 

place to live. Your $25.00 dues helps pay for the printing of dues notices, bi-annual  newsletters, postage, a mail 

box, legal fees, a phone line, the website and other office related expenses.  

We encourage you to volunteer in your neighborhood whether it’s picking up litter on your street or the 

main boulevards or serving on a committee.  

Property Transfers ending 10/28/19, homes sold = 115 and Dollar Sales = $ 20,485,651.00,  

Average Sale = $178,136.10.  

 

 

 

Name:  ________________________________________________Phone:____________________________ 

Address: ______________________________________________ Email: ____________________________ 

Comments_______________________________________________________________________________ 

________________________________________________________________________________________ 

I would like to volunteer for: ________________________________________________________________ 

2020 Annual Membership Dues (Jan.1- Dec. 31) $25     Total $________________ 

Please make check payable to SFCA, INC. PO BOX 45142 – BATON ROUGE, LA. 70895-4142 

Visit the Sherwood Forest Citizens Association Web Site at (www: sfcabr.org). 

 

 

 

 

The city-parish inspector and the Architectural Control Committee (The Sherwood Forest Citizens 

Association is the designee) will need to pay a visit for most building constructions or modifications, so be sure 

BEFOREHAND that what you are building, renovating, or altering meets the requirements of the city-parish 

and your filing’s deed restrictions. Buildings have had to be removed within our borders in recent years. The 

2020 SFCA Membership Form 

IF YOU BUILD IT THEY WILL COME 
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cost to remove or change un-approved construction can be significant. Contact the city-parish permit office and 

the SFCA before beginning work and save everyone a lot of heartache, time, and money. We all agreed to a set 

of building rules when we purchased a Sherwood Forest property and we all have an expectation 

of consistency and harmony in our neighborhood – this is extremely important for maintaining 
and improving property values. REMEMBER: The one who builds or alters without obtaining the required 

approvals, not the one who discovers it, creates the problem.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

You can now purchase “Tokens of Hope" online! What's a "Token of Hope"? “Tokens of Hope" is a 

new program from The Salvation Army-Greater Baton Rouge.  Purchase the tokens, then give them  to 

homeless men on the street, instead of money.  Men may then claim a free night of shelter, two hot meals, and a 

shower with this token at our " Center of Hope" emergency shelter for men, which is open 365 days a year 

 

IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO PURCHASE A DIFFERENT AMOUNT OF TOKENS THAN 

AVAILABLE or for more information, please call 225-355-4483, ask for the Development Office 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Thank you, 2019 SFCA Block Watch Captains, for your volunteer service this past year.   Numerous 

incidents have been reported with your help.  Your reports and pictures of security camera footage have been 

relayed to our patrol to aid them in solving crimes.  

Our purpose is to work together to make our Sherwood Forest neighborhood a safe place to live. We do this by 

being aware of our surroundings and reporting crime and suspicious activity when we see it. 

 

We are approximately 100 volunteer SFCA Block Captains representing our streets and all areas of 

Sherwood Forest.   We have decided to be a part of the solution to make our community better. 

 

Eye Watch 

TOKENS OF HOPE 
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When an incident is observed, contact the non emergency police number (suspicious activity) or 911 

(crime).  

 
If you would like to be a 2020 Block Watch Captain for your street, you can contact me at my email 

address : teresaharalson@gmail.com  or private message me: Teresa Haralson on the Next Door app., or call the 

SFCA Security number 225-273-1353, and leave a message . 

 

Thank you. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As most of you know, in July, the owners of the former Sherwood Forest Country Club Golf Course, 

announced plans to rezone the property—currently zoned A1—from A1 to A2.7 and then to develop a 

subdivision of garden-style homes. Many of our residents expressed concern that the proposed development 

would increase the risk of flooding, exacerbate traffic, and negatively affect property values. Over 1300 of our 

residents signed a petition opposing the development, and this petition was introduced at the Planning 

Commission hearing on November 18, 2019, where many of our residents spoke in opposition. The Planning 

Commission rejected the rezoning in a unanimous 8-0 vote. Under the rules, the owners cannot again seek to 

rezone this property A2.7 for a year, but the property can still be developed as an A1 subdivision assuming all 

Unified Development Code requirements are met. The owners and any developer would still have to take any 

proposed subdivision to a public Planning Commission hearing for approval. Another potentially attractive 

option is presently being explored. The City-Parish is considering acquiring the property to serve as storm-

retention and a year-round recreational park if it can locate the funding. The City-Parish has applied for funding 

from the Louisiana Watershed Initiative and should know something in the very near future.  

 

The SFCA Board thanks all Sherwood Forest residents who took the time to participate in this process—

whether in attending the informational meeting last August, or signing the petition, or attending the Planning 

Commission hearing in November. Your support was necessary. It gives us energy to continue to work for the 

betterment of our neighborhood! 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

FORMER SHERWOOD FOREST GOLF 

COURSE UPDATE 
 

SHERWOOD FOREST CRIME PREVENTION 

AND NEIGHBORHOOD IMPROVEMENT 

DISTRICT 

mailto:teresaharalson@gmail.com
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What’s happening with 5G in Baton Rouge? 

 

The 5G Task Force gave its recommendations to the Parish Attorney’s Office in October 2019.  Those 

recommendations as drafted would greatly enhance the rights of residential property owners as allowed by the 

FCC Third Ruling governing 5G rollout in the United States.  The recommendations were based on a review of 

5G ordnances from across the nation.   

 

The City recently provided those recommendations along with its own, to the telecommunications 

industry.  The goal is to have a consensus-based ordinance drafted in March.  The Metro Council expects to 

vote on the new ordinance within the next two months. 

Keep All Vehicle Doors Locked 

 
It can’t be stated enough – always keep you vehicle doors locked – at all times.  Almost 100% of 

vehicles burglaries are committed because the owner left their vehicle unlocked.  Don’t leave valuable items, 

purses, computers, medicine, guns, etc. visible in your car.  This only increases your chance to become a victim.   

 

Sherwood Forest Crime District Camera Update 

The poles that will be support our cameras and license plate readers (LPRs) will be erected within the 

next sixty days.  This will require boring under several streets but you should expect no inconvenience.  Once 

the poles are in place, cameras and LPRs will be hung and the system will be operational by summer.   

 

The system will provide a defensive perimeter around Sherwood Forest.  All vehicles entering or leaving 

will be recorded and that information will flow to the BRPD’s Real Time Crime Center.  While we have 

experienced several delays mainly due to technology requirements, once implemented, the system will offer a 

new level of protection to all residents. 

 

 

 

 

 

Soon enough, your lawn will wake up from its winter slumber, and you must start cutting the grass. But 

don’t wait until your lawn wakes up to start your 2020 lawn care habits. If you wait until March or April, you 

will be behind! So here is the first major and very important step to making sure you have a beautiful lawn in 

2020. Weed Prevention is the key. Did you catch that – PREVENTION…? Using a pre-emergent herbicide is 

the only way. Hi-Yield makes a product called “Turf & Ornamental Weed & Grass Stopper,” or commonly 

referred to as “Dimension.” This product is used to preventatively control weeds in the lawn. It is a granular 

product that when applied with a broadcast spreader to your entire lawn, three times a year, will offer excellent 

control of 90% of the most common southern weeds.  The product will kill weed seeds, upon germination. This 

product will not have any effect on weeds that are already grown in the lawn. Dimension is a granular product, 

no mixing involved. Just load it up into your broadcast spreader, and start spreading. It will need to be watered 

into the lawn within a half a days-time, so if you do not have irrigation on your lawn, then be sure to apply this 

product on the day, or the day before rain is expected. Lastly, remember that taking care of your lawn is 

‘maintenance’ treating your lawn for weeds is not a one and done thing. Weed seeds are constantly blowing into 

your lawn from the wind, rain, animals and lawn equipment. You should be applying Dimension on a 3 to 4-

month basis. The cooler the weather, the longer it will last, but during the summer months, expect to only get up 

TAKING CARE OF YOUR LAWN 
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to 3 months of control with one application. January, apply Dimension to the lawn.” And then go four months 

ahead, write it down sometime in May, and then again in August or September. There is never a wrong time to 

start this habit, once you start using Dimension, and you see the control you are getting, you will not be 

disappointed. 

 

Condensed version originally written by:  John MacMillan, Store Manager, LA Nursery 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In the Fall Newsletter we discussed the East Baton Rouge Parish Code of Ordinances in place for 

parking. These ordinances set forth a variety of parking violations, and if the ordinances are not followed, it 

detracts from the beauty, appearance, and livability of any neighborhood.  

 

Police patrol our neighborhood and do issue tickets for parking violations.  The most common parking 

violations are for parking on the grass in the front yard of a residence, parking on a sidewalk, or parking on the 

strip of land between the property line and the street. The language in the ordinances directed to this conduct is 

quoted below.  

 

ORDINANCE: 

 

Sec. 11: 415. – Stopping, standing or parking prohibited; general rules 

(a) No person shall stop, stand or park a vehicle, or permit a vehicle registered in his name to be 

stopped, standing or parked…: 

(1) On a sidewalk; 

*** 

(22) On the grass in the front yard between the front of the residence and the street of any lot 

in the A1…districts… 

 

  ORDINANCE: 

 

Sec. 11: 416. –No person shall stop, stand or park a vehicle, or permit a vehicle registered in his name to be 

stopped, standing or parked (1) Upon a neutral ground, right-of-way, sidewalk, strip of land between 

a property line and street curb, …. 

 

Despite receiving multiple tickets for the same violations, some in our neighborhood continue to ignore 

the tickets they receive and to violate the same ordinance repeatedly. The SFCA Board is considering legal 

options against repeat parking-ordinance offenders. The options may include filing civil suits against repeat 

violators for their nuisance behavior and the seeking of injunctions and/or damages.  

VIOLATIONS OF PARKING ORDINANCES 

 DETRACT FROM THE BEAUTY OF A 

NEIGHBORHOOD 
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Please take time to review the parking ordinances. You can find them very easily online. 

https://library.municode.com/la/baton_rouge,_east_baton_rouge_parish/codes/code_of_ordinances?nodeId=TIT

11TRCO_CH28PA. Please obey the parking ordinances. If it turns out you are not familiar with the law, and 

receive a ticket, understand why it was issued, and take it to heart. Don’t be a repeat offender. A parking 

violator’s conduct at his own home (e.g., parking cars in his front yard) paints a negative image that effects 

surrounding, well-maintained homes. 

 

Please also review deed restrictions for the area in which you live. Abiding by both the ordinances and 

deed restrictions make our neighborhood more attractive and livable for all! 

You have chosen to live in our neighborhood; so be a good neighbor! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The contractor the city-parish hired to asphalt pave Goodwood Boulevard between Airline Highway and 

Stockton Drive and Sherwood Forest Boulevard between Florida Boulevard and Old Hammond Highway has 

been declared to be in default. 

 

The city-parish has negotiated a contract with the surety company - Nationwide Mutual Insurance 

Company - to complete the remaining work.  Work is scheduled to start March 2 and is scheduled to be 

complete July 5, 2020. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Hospitality Committee is responsible for delivering a welcome packet to new residents of Sherwood 

Forest subdivision.    The welcome packet contains information regarding city codes, deed restrictions, 

contact information for the board, as well as information pertaining to recycling, landscaping, etc.  It is 

important to take the time to read through the information.  We want Sherwood Forest subdivision to be a 

beautiful place for families to live, play and grow in a safe and healthy environment.  If you did not receive a 

packet or would like to receive a new one, please send an e-mail to the following address and a packet will be 

delivered to your doorstep.   E-mail: lariseysue@gmail.com. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SHERWOOD FOREST STREET UPDATE 

HOSPITALITY COMMITTEE 

https://library.municode.com/la/baton_rouge,_east_baton_rouge_parish/codes/code_of_ordinances?nodeId=TIT11TRCO_CH28PA
https://library.municode.com/la/baton_rouge,_east_baton_rouge_parish/codes/code_of_ordinances?nodeId=TIT11TRCO_CH28PA
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Yearly & Monthly INCOME 

 BUDGET 

AMOUNT        

 SHERWOOD FOREST CITIZENS 

ASSOCIATION  ORGINAL   CHANGE   NEW  FINAL Paid  

2019 Yearly  Budget       12/20/19 Members 

REVENUE         

 MEMBERS DUES 650 X $25  $         16,250.00      $17,625.00 700 

CONTRIBUTIONS  $                        -        $1,445.00 

 NEWLETTER ADS 20 ADS X 100  $           2,000.00      $2,000.00 

 1 TIME SAVINGS TRANSFER  

ENGINEERING  $           7,655.00      $7,655.00 

 TOTAL INCOME  $25,905.00     $28,725.00 

 EXPENDITURES         

  ENGINEERING  SERVICES  $           7,655.00      $9,335.00 

 SFCA SECURITY PHONE BILL 

YEARLY $200.00     $279.40 

 OFFICE SUPPLIES, INK, PAPER, 

COPIES $1,000.00     $725.22 

 POSTAGE  $               150.00      $104.15 

 MISC PRINTING / ANNUAL MTG 

SIGNS  $               100.00      82.46 

 PO BOX RENT YEARLY  $               132.00      $154.00 

 WEB SITE MAINTANCE YEARLY, & 

ssl cert.  $               800.00      $900.93 

 

NEWLETTER PRINTING   $           6,450.00  

3100 

COPIES   $4,053.50 

 NEWLETTER BOY SCOUTS 

DELIVERY  $           1,000.00      $1,000.00 

 DUES MEMBERSHIP PRINTING  $           1,307.00      $1,331.00 2,958 PC 

DUES/ POSTAGE @ .2781 piece(2,958)  $               740.00      $822.62 

 EYE WATCH, SIGN REPAIR 

SUPPLIES  $                 75.00      $19.19 

 LEGAL ATTORNEY FEES  $           4,500.00      $3,458.00 

 STORAGE RENT YEAR  $               480.00      $599.75 

 ST. THOMAS MORE DONATION  $               250.00      $250.00 

 HOSPITALITY MISC. Young Family 

Social  $                 75.00      $276.61 

 PHOTOS REZONING ISSUES, MAPS 

MISC.  $                 75.00      $705.38 

 FEDERATION OF BR CIVIC ASSOC. 

DUES  $                 75.00      $75.00 

  BANK FEES,CHECKS, PARKING, 

GIFT CARD, IRS 1099  $               200.00      $627.43 

 

TOTA EXPENDITURES  $         25,264.00      $24,799.64 

 

 

      

SFCA BUDGET 
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PLANT ENCORE AZALEAS IN YOUR 

LANDSCAPE 
 

 

What to plant in your landscape? Below is an article from the Advocate on Encore Azaleas. 

The Encore series, the best azaleas to ever hit the market, now has 31 varieties. With two new red 

selections Autumn Bonfire and Autumn Fire, you'll have even more choices, allowing you to have an encore of 

spring bloom in the landscape for the long growing season ahead. That is why they are called Encore. 

Autumn Bonfire is dwarf or compact, perfect for today's garden. It reaches 3 feet tall with a spread of 

3.5 feet. The blossoms are semi-double and a true saturated red. Autumn Bonfire not only gives you stimulating 

color, but it is also evergreen retaining the bright green foliage year-round.  

The Autumn Fire has much the same habit and color but the semi-double blossoms that are rich and 

velvety. The foliage will give extra garden interest as it ages to a purple-bronze in the winter. Sometimes in the 

fall depending on the variety chosen, there will be another bloom.  

These azaleas were bred to bloom and they have been known to attract butterflies. Many of the Encore 

Azaleas are cold hardy from zones 6A – 10B and perform best in organic-rich, well drained soil. Add a layer of 

mulch after planting and again each year.  

Choose a site with 4 to 6 hours of direct sunlight. Partial sun gardens with high shifting sunlight will 

also prove to be an optimal location.  

 

    

     Autumn Bonfire              Autumn Fire 
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Support Our Sponsors 
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Support Our Sponsors 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you would like to advertise in our newsletter 

contact Jackie Gray at jrjhgray@cox.net 
 

 

 

 

 

mailto:jrjhgray@cox.net
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Virtually everyone knows to phone 911 in an emergency.  However, there are other numbers you can use to register 

complaints or seek action to solve a vexing problem.  

 Use the City-Parish Call Center (311) to report suspected zoning violations (deviations from A-1 code), public 

safety hazards like potholes and fallen tree limbs, egregious or repetitive parking violations, junked cars, unsightly 

carports and many more.  REMEMBER: YOU MAY REMAIN ANONYMOUS WHEN USING THIS SERVICE! 

 The number for Baton Rouge City Police is 389-2000. To report suspicious situations that are not time-

sensitive call the Sherwood Forest Citizens’ Association Security Line, 273-1353. Leave a call-back message, and include 

your email for online communication. 

 Specific questions about streets, drainage and sewerage, construction and building codes or the environment 

should be directed to the EBR Department of Public Works (DPW) at 389-3090, 380-2070, or online at 

http://brla.gov/416/Maintenance. 

To receive up-to-date information about your subdivision, PROVIDE YOUR EMAIL ADDRESS on 

your membership forms, or call a member of the board of directors. Names and contact numbers are listed 

below. 

 

2020 SFCA Board of Directors and Committees 
Sherwood Forest Citizens’ Association Security Number – 273-1353 

(Note:  All officers, directors and committee members are volunteers.) 
 
OFFICERS: 
President:               (To Be Announced) 
Vice President:                            Debra Simino, simino@yahoo.com 
Treasurer:                                   James Gray, jrjhgray@cox.net 
Secretary:                            Sue Larisey, lariseysue@gmail.com 

              
             DIRECTORS:                             James Gray, Jackie Gray, Thomas Balhoff ,Teresa Haralson, Sue Larisey 
               Jim Murray, Debra Simino, Gary Smith, Phil Fetterman 
             COMMITTEES: 
 

Architectural Control:  James Gray, jrjhgray@cox.net  
Beautification:   Jackie Gray jrjhgray@cox.net 
Eye Watch:   Teresa Haralson, teresaharalson@gmail.com,  
                                                    Jim Murray, jwmurry36@gmail.com 

             Federation:   Debra Simino, simino@yahoo.com 
Hospitality:      Sue Larisey, lariseysue@gmail.com 
Membership:   James Gray, jrjhgray@cox.net 
Newsletter:   Jackie Gray, Patty Domingue 
Public Works:   Phil Fetterman, psfetterman@yahoo.com 
Security:                        Gary Smith,  security@sfcabr.org  
Zoning:    James Gray, jrjhgray@cox.net 
SSO Program:   Phil Fetterman, psfetterman@yahoo.com 
Legal Advisor:   Thomas Balhoff  
Other Committees:  Kathy Balhoff, Nick Simino, Emily Ringelman, Anh-Dung Nguyen “Zoom”

 Webmaster:   Jason Young, jysites@gmail.com 
 
 

SFCA Board of Directors meetings are at 7p.m. on the third Monday of each month, except October and 
December, Room 3 of the St. Thomas Activity Center.  Notify James Gray four days in advance of the meeting if 

you would like to present an item to the board. 

Call the Right Number for Assistance 
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